2024 TOWN OF SHERWOOD, CLARK COUNTY, WISCONSIN
MARCH TOWN BOARD MINUTES

March 9, 2024

The Town Board of Sherwood was called to order on Saturday March 9, 2024 at 9:00AM
at the Sherwood Town Hall. Supervisor, Ken Schwanebeck, Supervisor, Rick Schwanebeck, and
Clerk, Margaret “Peggi” Schwanebeck were present. Resident Lowell Freedlund and Marla Martin
were present.

The notice was posted at the Sherwood Town Hall, the Pittsville Record, the Roadhouse Bar &
Grill and at the Sherwood Electrical Substation.

Agenda as follows: call to order, pledge of allegiance, reading and approval of last month’s
minutes, treasurer’s report and town correspondence, Reports from the town officers. Continuing
Business, Public comment (upon recognition of chairman), Pay bills, set date for April 2024 town
meeting, and Adjournment.

Supervisor Ken Schwanebeck called the meeting to order at 9:00AM. The pledge of allegiance
was recited. Minutes from the February 9,2024 meeting wereread. Ken S. made a motion to accept
the minutes with a correction ofthe 2023 datechanged to 2024 in the minutes, and it was seconded

by Rick S. The motion passed.

The Treasurer’s report was read by the clerk. We have $111,006.58 in the bank on February 29,
2024,

Continuing Business:

a. Supervisor Rick S. reported on the Culvert inventory: 9 double culvert and one box
culvert on Ballard Rd. Rick went to the WTA meeting where all the townships are
confused about doing the inventory.

b. JJ Brush Cutting: Brush was cut along Ballard, Sherwood, Poertner, Badger and Dyer
roads.

c. Personal Property tax appeal. The Personal Property tax was to end in 2023. The
Assessors do not know how Personal Property will be taxed.

d. Cemetery Expansion Project work: Lowell tried to get an appraisal of the land. The
Appraisers that he spoke with were not interested but did explain how the appraisal
would be done. Lowell asked if we had funds to make an offer if approved by the
town residents. It was not'budgeted for, but we have money. Lowell will speak again
to Dr Yao and Lee Mc Doanld their price. All information to the Annual Town
meeting to present to the town residents.

e. ATC high voltage powerline is in the planning stage but is expected to run thru
Sherwood. The project start date is 2027 with completion in 2030. There will be
meetings in April.
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n. The next Board meeting be Saturday 13,2024 at 9:00AM at the Sherwood Town Hall.

150 year Celebration: Neals pond is available.

ARIP program: We are not applying for this money because of the restrictions built
mto the loan.

Election: April 2242024 Marla Martin is working on the Absentee Ballots. We will
post notice according to Wis. Election laws. We will post testing times prior to the
date.

Dirt Bros Excavating bill was sent to Clark County Parks and Forestry. We received
payment.

Open Book 1s April 26,2024 from 2:00pm to 4:00pm.

Board of Review is May 20%,2024 from 6:00pm to 8:00pm.

Annual Meeting is scheduled for April 16,2024 to 6:00pm. At this meeting we will
adjourn the meeting to May11th,2024 at 10:00am.

The board approved checks #s 4961 to 4973.

A motion by Rick S. and seconded by Ken S. to adjourn. The motion carried.

Respectfully,

Margaret Schwanebeck, Clerk-Town of Sherwood Clark County



